May 6, 2025

To; Mayor of Orange County
County Commissioners of Orange County

From: City of Winter Garden
Subject: Vision 2050 and Orange Code

As part of the adoption process for Vision 2050 and Orange Code, the city of Winter Garden
would respectfully request consideration of the following changes to the proposed designation and
zoning for 851 E. Maple Street. The property is an enclave in the City adjacent to Historic East
Winter Garden community. The property is an existing Industrial site under Orange County
jurisdiction.

Attached is a copy of the Vision map of the property with an SZ-LI designation. The land use
allowed under the SZ-LI category are listed on the attached written sheets. The city of Winter
Garden and the residents of the Historic East Winter Garden community are requesting that the
County Commission delete from the Zoning Ordinance permitted and special exceptions uses that
are highlighted in the exhibit. The primary objection is that the highlighted uses are heavy
commercial uses not light industrial uses that would be inconsistent and incompatible with the
existing residential community. The remaining uses should allow sufficient flexibility to allow for
substantial opportunity for use of the property.
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